
We have reached the end of Term 4. While we still have 3 days left next week, this week 
brings us to end of formal lessons, assemblies and the weekly newsletter. Next week 
students will enjoy a range of activities to celebrate and reward them for the efforts they 
have put in throughout the year. Student reports will go home next Monday afternoon and 
tomorrow night we will formally recognise the individual achievements of each student at 
the S&C Club.  
I would like to personally thank the school community for making me feel welcome in the 
absence of Miss Staples. It has been a challenging and rewarding experience. I have enjoyed 
getting to know the students of the School and their families. I would also like to thank the 
staff, who have been encouraging and supportive in my role as Relieving Principal.  
We would like to wish our entire school community a safe and happy holiday.  
To our families that are leaving us this year we would like to wish you all the best in your 
future endeavours. 
 
Merry Christmas 
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Message from my desk……….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jason Hurley - Relieving Principal 
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What’s Going On! 

 
 
 
 
Swimming for Sport: 
The last day of Swimming for Sport will be tomorrow. 
Please remember to send your child/children with a rashie or shirt to swim 
in, a towel, swimmers and goggles (if needed) and $3.90 for the bus and 
admission costs. 
 
 

Library Books: Please return all library books 
to Mrs Low as soon as possible. 
 
 
 
Presentation Night: 
Our Annual Presentation Night will be held on Tuesday 8th December 
at the S&C Club. 
The night will begin promptly at 7.00pm. 
Please ensure your child/children are dressed in their full school 
uniform. 
All students are asked to attend as awards will be given to all 
students. 
 
 
 
 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
Week 10 
7t h Dec 
11t h  Dec 
 

 
Presentation 

Night Practice 
9-11am 

 
Swimming 

 
Presentation 

Night 
7.00pm @ 
S&C Club 

 
 

 
Middle School 

 
Concert at St 

Mary’s School 
for K-4 

 
 
 

Carols by 
Candlelight 

and 
Christmas 
Markets 

Week 11 
14t h Dec 
18t h Dec 

 
Enrichment 

Day 

 
Pool Party 

11 to 2.30pm 

 
Last Day of 
the Year for 

Students 

Staff 
Development 

Day  
NO Students 

Staff 
Development 

Day  
NO Students 



 

Christmas Hamper: 

Each year at the Presentation Night the School presents a food hamper 
to a local charity for distribution locally. Please send in items of non-
perishables tomorrow Tuesday 8th December, your help with donations 
will be greatly appreciated. 
 
 
Pool Party: 
The Pool Party will be held on Tuesday 15th December between 
11.00am and 2.30pm.  
Students will come to School as normal and then be bused to 
the Pool at a cost of $2.00 per student. 
Pool costs will remain the same at $1.90.  
Please ensure your child has $3.90 in total for the Pool Party. 
Students will be allowed to order their lunch from the Pool 
Canteen and use the canteen at some other times throughout 
the day. More details will be sent home closer to the day. 
 
Uniforms: School shirts have arrived at Wendy’s Embroidery. To ensure you 
get uniforms please call into Wendy’s and place your order. 
 
 

Middle School: 
This Thursday will be the last day of Middle School for  
this year. 
 
 

Last Day of Term for Students: 
The last day of the School Year for students is  
Wednesday 16th December. 
School will begin in 2016 for students on Thursday 28th January. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Canteen News 
The Cant een  w ill b e op en  –  
Tuesd ay   8t h Decem b er  
Wed nesd ay  9t h Decem b er  
Fr id ay    11t h Decem b er  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sport Awards 
Laycee Wilton 
Jayda Stanton 
Matthew Kirkby 

Merit Certificates 
Karl Orallo 
Imogen Turner 
Molly Reid 
Lana Leadbitter 
Luke Reid 
Tom Ray 
 

Student of the Week 
Jay Thacker 
Kaelan Ferguson 
 

Silver Pennant 
Ben Burgers received his 
Silver Pennant at last 
week’s Assembly. 
Well done Ben! 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     


